
GREATER KROTZ SPRINGS PORT COMMISSION

                                REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

                                    NOVEMBER 06, 2017
The Regular Monthly Meeting of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission was held on Monday, November 06, 2017, at 5:00 p.m. at the office of the Greater Krotz Springs Port Commission in Krotz Springs, Louisiana.  The following Commissioners were present, which constituted a quorum:

 
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Batiste, Carter, Cornelius, DiCapo, Haynes, Majors, Reed, Soileau, Thibodeaux, Thompson, and Vidrine. 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT:  None
OTHERS PRESENT:  E. Lynn Lejeune, Cindy Stelly, Frank Albrecht with Slemco, Krotz Springs Mayor Carroll Snyder, and Conner Johnson.
Commissioner Michael Thibodeaux called the meeting to order. Commissioner James Soileau led the Prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited by everyone.
APPROVE MINUTES OF OCTOBER 09, 2017: 
MOTION:
 REED


  SECOND:
VIDRINE
A motion was made by Monita Reed and seconded by Ken Vidrine to approve and accept the OCTOBER 09, 2017 Regular Meeting Minutes as written.  All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.

INDUSTRIAL INDUCEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
 SOILEAU
          SECOND:
CARTER

A motion was made by James Soileau and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the OCTOBER 16, 2017 Industrial Inducement Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORT:



MOTION:
HAYNES

   SECOND:
 CARTER
A motion was made by Vernon Haynes and seconded by Cheryl Carter to approve and accept the OCTOBER 23, 2017 Executive Committee Meeting minutes as written. All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
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OTHER BUSINESS:
SLEMCO:


Mr. Frank Albrecht with Slemco attended the meeting and presented the Board with their sponsorship check in support of the Port’s Annual December Reception.
AUDIO & VIDEO EQUIPMENT:



MOTION:
BATISTE

SECOND:
SOILEAU

A motion was made by Senic Batiste and seconded by James Soileau authorizing the purchase of audio and video equipment for the Port office at a cost of between $2000.00 and $2500.00 All Commissioners present agreed unanimously.
PORT RECEPTION:


The Annual December Reception will be held on Tuesday, December 5th at 5:30pm.  
LAMP:


Mr. Theo Sanders with LAMP will do a presentation on Lamp investments at the Noon meeting on Monday, November 13th.
INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT:

The Port has received the fully executed intergovernmental reimbursement agreement with DOTD and Alon. The next step is to get with the Alon engineers to start our plan.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT:


The Port has an opportunity in our economic development endeavors to help with the development of some housing opportunities on properties located around the Port. A meeting was held at the Port office on Tuesday, October 31st with various agencies. This may also be helpful with the development of our office space and clinic. Another meeting will be held the week after Thanksgiving.
MRT:

 MRT exercised their right to extend their contract through April 30, 2018. The Port has received that 6 month payment. There are three issues that need to be resolved by that 
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date with one being the survey having to be refiled and the other two having to do with the sublease on the sphere between MRT and Alon.
CABOT:


A meeting will be scheduled the week after Thanksgiving with Mr. John Vidrine, the manager of the Cabot facility in Ville Platte, on starting to work on the new lease between Cabot and the Port.

The next meeting date was scheduled for December 05, 2017. There being no
further business, Commissioner Monita Reed motioned for the meeting to adjourn, seconded by Commissioner Vernon Haynes.



____________________________
CINDY STELLY, SECRETARY

